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The death occurred on the 9th Sept of Fr. Pat Codd OSA. 
Born in Co. Wexford and made his profession on September 
24th 1946 at Orlagh Co. Dublin. Having finished his studies in 
Rome he made his solemn profession in Genazzano and was 
ordained priest in 1952. He  spent  many years in Australia till 
he finally returned to Ireland and spent 4years in ministry 
here in Limerick. . A gentle, quiet man with a deep sense of 
humour may he rest in peace.   

The 186th General Chapter of the Augustinian Order opened on September 1st, 
2019 in Rome.  The General Chapter is at the centre of our Augustinian way of life 
and is the highest decision making body of the Order. 
The General Chapter takes up many issues during the three weeks in session. 
Among them is the election of the Prior General and his Curia, the establishment 
or suppression of circumscriptions, and many other topics 
concerning Augustinian religious life. 

Fr. Alejandro Moral Anton, OSA was re-elected as Prior Gen-
eral of the Order for a second six years, and goes into effect 
immediately. 
After tallying the votes, Chapter President Fr. Joe Farrell in-
vited the friars to the chapel of St. Monica’s College, where 
Fr. Alejandro formally was installed into his second term. 
Following, our Prior General received the congratulatory em-
brace of every friar present at the Chapter.  

Fr. Alejandro  comes from Madrid in Spain, and it is his re-
sponsibility to coordinate the work of the Order’s almost 
3,000 members in over 50 countries, on every continent. To 
assist him in his work the General has four Assistant Generals who take responsi-
bility for different areas around the world.  As part of his Visitation to the Limerick 
community in 2017 Fr Alejandro  also  joined us for the conference on Martin Lu-
ther and con-celebrated at the 11.15 Mass that Sunday.  
We wish him every blessing on his re-election as Prior General and pray that he 
will continue to  strengthen the ministry of the  Augustinians in Ireland.  

Monday –Friday  
7.30am, 8.30am, 
10.15am,& 4pm  

SATURDAY  
8.30am, 10.15am 

3.00pm  
(Mass for the Sick) 

SUNDAY 
9.00am, 11.15am 

& 7.30pm 

CONFESSIONS 
MONDAY & FRIDAY 
10.45am-12 Noon 
3.00pm-4.00pm 

SATURDAY 
10.45am-12noon 

2.30pm-4pm 

Augustinian 
Safeguarding Sunday 

28th September  
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A big thank you to all who supported our Coffee Day for 
Milford Hospice last Thursday. The amount raised was 
€564 which was fantastic.  
We would also like to thank our own catering group       
Josephine O’Brien and Gino & Marie Rocca who made it all 

possible. A note of thanks also to Linda Ledger from the St. Munchins  Community Centre who very 
generously provided two boxes of donuts for this very worthy cause.  Many thanks to all! 

 
 

 
The Salesian Cosmology Group will hold a morning conference on Saturday, the 19th Oct. at the 
Don Bosco Centre, Milford, Limerick. The  presenter Sr. Nellie McLaughlin RSM has an amazing 
background in creation Spirituality, Cosmology and Sustainable Living. Passionate about our be-
loved earth and its future and author of ‘Out of Wonder’ , and ’Life’s Delicate Balance - a response 
to Pope Francis ‘Laudato Si’ It is essential to register for this conference for catering purposes par-
ticularly. Contact: Teresa 086 3236728 or Betty 087 2995004.  Cost €15 or €20 with light lunch. 

Milford Care Centre & Anam Cara the organisation that supports bereaved par-
ents, is holding a Bereavement Information Evening Thursday 26th September at 7:00 
pm in Milford Care Centre, Limerick. This is a free event and open to all bereaved         
parents. As Milford Care Centre & Anam Cara will need to confirm numbers for teas, 
coffee etc, please RSVP to info@anamcara.ie before Wednesday 25th September or call 
the Information Line on 085 2888 888.  


